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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
OCTOBER 1, 2013
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, 
Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt and Deirdre Farrell, Assistant Superintendent of Schools. 
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the School Committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance

was led by Mr. McGee.  The Chair explained that Dr. Robinson could not be in

attendance so Ms. Farrell, Assistant Superintendent, was representing her.

II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.

III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
ASPEN/X2 Full Utilization Update


Ms. Farrell gave a PowerPoint presentation explaining all of the data



involved in the X2 database by ASPEN in order to meet the requirements


of the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education.  Student data



requires 52 items to be entered into the X2 database per student, which is



done at the school level.  This data is called SIMS, personnel data is



called EPIMS.  All EPIMS data input is done in the Central Office.




Student Course Scheduling (SCS) is a process to match up personnel



with the student data.  Once the data is uploaded on the DESE website



the data all has to be validated, errors corrected and certified in order


to complete the process.   Ms. Farrell and Mr. Dubuc have been in


touch with a Customer Advocate to assist the district with any and 



all questions or issues that may arise.

IV.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

A.
Director of Student Services


Mr. Kevin Pierce, Director of Student Services, was present to give



a report on his acclamation to the Amesbury Public Schools.  He



gave an update of every aspect of Student Services and Special



Education.  He said that Amesbury has 33 homeless students.  This



spike is creating an issue in transportation that is being worked out.



He talked about the number of students that are in out of district



placements.  He has spoken with Joan Connor, Nurse Leader, and



they have set up regular meetings and are working on required



screenings that will take place in November and December.  On



November 5th the nurses are doing their professional development



by attending a conference.



Mr. Pierce has also touched base with Mary Beth Exner, Director



of Guidance.  There will soon be a financial aid night for parents



as well as a training to help parents fill out the FAFSA form in


an effort to get their college bound students ready financially.



The date is January 26th.  Also, in January there will be the



computer Naviance that students will be able to use for viewing



many colleges quickly and easily.  
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He spoke about the ELL students and the teacher availability to service the needs 


of these children.  He is working on setting up a Special Education Advisory Group.  


He has heard from approximately a dozen people willing to attend meetings once a 


month.  He has also been working with the special education facilitators



regularly.

B.
Assistant Superintendent


Ms. Farrell spoke about the federal shutdown and its effects on local


city’s education.  The grants and funding through DESE will be okay



for a few weeks.  The USDA distributions are going to be held up.



Ms. Farrell held a School Safety Meeting with police, fire, emergency



management, etc. to go over important events and dates and information



that was included in a book for them to have with them during any



emergency, especially at the school level.



The Assistant Superintendent passed out October 1st Student Enrollment



data and gave an overview of its relevance.  She also announced that 



the middle school was in need of a new water heater before the weather



gets too cold.



Ms. Farrell handed out a Revenue Report and gave an overview


of the sources of revenue for the school department and what that 



revenue is used for.

V.
Communications

Student Advisory Representative, Liam Gallagher, said that SAC had not yet

had another meeting since the last school committee meeting, however, they


have enjoyed two successful events; a rally and a dance.  He said that students


are still concerned about the lack of early and late library hours.


Ms. Schultz asked about the status of the location of voting for the citizens of

Amesbury.  The Mayor explained that it is a very long process to make any

changes.  They would like to get the voting location to be The High School so


that it doesn’t matter whether it is the cafeteria or in the gymnasium.


Mayor Kezer announced that Amesbury was one of the two cities in Massachusetts

to receive a 3-year grant for the funding of a Resource Officer program in the 

Amesbury School District.  The grant was prepared by Lieutenant Kevin Donovan.
VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
September 23, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes of the

September 23, 2013 meeting of the School Committee.  Vote: 5, Yes; 1 Abstain (Schultz).
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1.
Approval of Chartwell’s One Year Contract Extension




This item was tabled at the September 3rd meeting as two



School Committee members were absent.


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley to support the one-year extension of the Chartwell’s contract as amended.  Unanimous, Yes.



2.
MASC/MASS Resolutions



As the Voting Delegate of the School Committee to the November conference,




 Mr. McGee read each Resolution’s purpose and rationale.



Resolution 1 – Funding for K-12 Transient Student Success


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz to support Resolution 1.  Unanimous, Yes.




Resolution 2 – Performance Assessment for Readiness for College and




Career

Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Liam Gallagher to support Resolution 2.  Unanimous, Yes.




Resolution 3 – Teacher Evaluation


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz to support Resolution 3.  Unanimous, Yes.



Resolution 4 – Evaluation of the Commissioner of Education


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve Resolution 4.  Unanimous, Yes.



Resolution 5 – Confirming Actions From 2012

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Schultz to support Resolution 5.  Unanimous, Yes.




Resolution 6 – Election of Governing Boards of Commonwealth



Charter Schools


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Schultz to support Resolution 6. Unanimous, Yes.


C.
Warrants


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. McGee to approve the warrant dated 10/3/13 in the amount of $318,618.90.  Unanimous, Yes.
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VII.
Informational Items

1.
Finance/Budget Subcommittee



Mr. Hoyt chaired the meeting prior to this meeting so he gave the report.


Ms. Farrell showed the subcommittee a new budget transfer form that



will be used when necessary.  He reported that Ms. Farrell introduced 


them to a Revenue Report that clearly states where school department



revenue comes from and how funds are used by the district.  He reported



that AMS needs a new hot water tank. The cost of the tank exceeds $25,000



and, therefore, requires a formal bid process under MGL 30B.  Ms. LaValley 


stated that AES is not yet on the MSBA list for being a project that was 


upcoming. The subcommittee also discussed reactivating the Buildings and



Grounds subcommittee involving Ms. LaValley, Ms. Schultz, Norm Fredette,


Glen Gearin and Deirdre Farrell.  The Assistant Superintendent will set up a


7 a.m. meeting next week.  Building principals will be consulted at appropriate 


meetings.  The subcommittee recommended that the school committee delegate 



to the Superintendent the engagement of an attorney for professional legal services. 

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley to give the Superintendent full

authority to engage in seeking professional legal services.  Unanimous, Yes.


2.
Policy Subcommittee



Ms. Hanshaw stated that the subcommittee has a meeting scheduled for



Thursday morning, October 10th to continue to work on J and K policies.


3.
Personnel



Mr. McGee said that this subcommittee held a Personnel Workshop where 


they talked about positive changes in the Central Office.

VIII.
Future Meetings and Agenda Items


1.
District-Wide Technology Overview (10/13)



2.
Academy MOU (10/13)



3.
MASC/MASS Conference (11/6, 7, 8, 9/13)



4.
Change School Committee Meeting Day 



Beginning July 1, 2014 for the 14-15 School Year (11/19/13)


5.
Special Education Facilitators
 
Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m.,
Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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